
Information from The American Horticultural Society on Sudden Oak Death (SOD) 6-15-19 

 

Many thanks to the U.S. Department of Agriculture's Animal and Plant Health Inspection Service (APHIS) for providing us 
with an update on the infection of certain rhododendrons with Phytophthora ramorum (P. ramorum), which can cause 
sudden oak death.  

According to APHIS, more than 20 rhododendron plants found in Indiana nurseries tested positive for P. ramorum. They 
were detected during this year's national P. ramorum survey, which APHIS coordinates with participating states. The 
infected plants were part of a larger shipment originating from nurseries in Washington and Canada, and APHIS is working 
with officials from those locations to trace the distribution of plants from the shipment, which were sent to 18 states, 
including: Alabama, Arkansas, Iowa, Illinois, Indiana, Kansas, Kentucky, Michigan, Missouri, Nebraska, North Carolina, 
Ohio, Oklahoma, Pennsylvania, Tennessee, Texas, Virginia, and West Virginia.  

APHIS added that agriculture officials in those states are currently visiting nursery locations to sample plants received from 
the originating nurseries. Plants that test positive will be destroyed, as will those plants that were located within a 2-meter 
radius of an infected plant. Host plants outside the 2-meter radius will be sampled intensively, and other hosts in the 
impacted facilities will be monitored for signs of the disease.  

APHIS advises gardeners and homeowners who purchased a rhododendron in the affected states in recent time to monitor 
the plant for signs of disease, including leaf spots and shoot dieback, and to contact your local State Department of 
Agriculture or Extension Office if you suspect your plant might have the disease. 
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https://www.facebook.com/americanhorticulturalsociety/?__tn__=kC-R&eid=ARABl-edNNk6Ej-FQuJ42CxO7rwdWvwEbF11Q_o6sXMWtCOi0OyAij_FkW0ziwDRU0LIY_I8-rPDedv4&hc_ref=ARSgnBZT0LAlCcZNECuV2TCi5KsMbagyPzfv0eRS_PjAYWGdmwDTw5W8G5PGvouLfWA&fref=nf&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARBNOjMlsPDZt0CTXQndP-IkdF6gmt1_IDVuIabG9bqJClta0MaZfLJxx-ICPDsJTudc0Q7CQ_-krD4dxsAQQrLQiMVLTAWMzPXmMU6Rwo7V4iTUBoircWCifDYYp-IPsMc9nhcojQg-6t1-UT1sGya4Ty_udtN3IdcWcVQ7LyUwEw34-VV8BYmyarGQNIZ2mSd3y4K1CLVzni24ECmVegcF0LqA4ULaNW5QYeCLCSWt4szKDuaAkQrEx7cuGxwz88324jpiKbsbrmW8Kz8-js7gZ5cemZ08mP4oi8lu-1SUeiwa5yJBGDYuJaYpIH9316gbwgVI09wKLcXzHNNc03-CD_AIQ7QQ1Qxcb7EVyV2p0QY3cK8hYME

